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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 15th January 2019

	Reference Number : 11/18


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	    Yes

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	No

	A Brotherston 

	Yes

	S Watkins (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	M Brown
	No

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	G Stevenson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	M Brown & P MacMillan

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : G Stevenson
Seconded by : S McKinnon

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes. 
BM will speak with Danny Russell re the outstanding electrical works to the small bar once we are satisfied that the roof issue in that area is resolved.

The roof repairs have been carried out and we will wait to ensure the repairs are effective before commencing the necessary internal works.


	     DW/
SMc/BM

	15.1
	The reinstatement of the drinking water fountain at the 5th hole – Peter MacMillan has spoken with Jim Fegan and this will be reinstated in the Spring as it looks like all appropriate parts can be sourced. This action point to be closed.

	Noting

	15.1
	125th anniversary of the golf club in 2020 – strategy meeting to be held on 31/01/19

	GL/MB

	
	
	


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 2
As at 31st December 2018
Bank 

Current Account

£3,279.24
Subs Account

£44,937.36
Net Position

£48,216.60
Due to Suppliers

£14,724.93
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£25,361.76
Purchases

          12,809.97
Opening Stock

 7,297.00
Closing stock

 8,936.02
£11,170.95
£14,190.81
Gross Margin

55.95%
Wages

-£7,135.30
Outturn Profit YTD

£7,055.51
Net Margin

27.82%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £2,008.33
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility. The Bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is behind on prior year.
Circa £3k of the funds relate to the Junior Foundation.
All suppliers are up to date with circa £11k being attributed to our Brewers.

Green fees ahead of previous year


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	2 winter opens completed and all very nearly fully subscribed. 
The fixture list is now nearing completion.


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	January Greens Report 2019

Work Completed

· Granular lime fertiliser applied to all greens 

· Apply liquid soil penetrant to all greens

· Greens cut on a weekly basis

· Hand cut 4th green

· Apply fungicide treatment to double green and 18th green (fusarium evident)

· Continue to control mole population on course

Future Works: 

· Commence bunker renovation works, week beginning 21st January

· Continue verti draining of greens, tees and fairways

· Apply fungicide to all greens

· Apply soil penetrant to all greens

· If good weather continues, fairways will be cut in January

Winter Programme Update

· Path from 3rd tee to 15th tee 100% complete

· Re contour rear of 14th green 100% complete

· 1st tee shaping, levelling, installing drainage, logs, steps and laying turf 90% complete

· Bunker construction 0% complete

Course Update

Greens – are generally healthy with excellent grass coverage for time of year. The unusually warm weather has assisted us.  Fusarium disease evident on double green and 18th green. Corrective action has been taken to eradicate this disease. 

Slightly better grass coverage on 4th green but no significant improvement this far. We are planning to micro core this green within next 5 days. This will allow more air through the soil profile and allow us to apply calcium and charcoal directly into the holes created by the coring. 

When we commence works to bunkers at on either side of 4th green, we plan also to excavate the existing drain tracks out with the green to ensure that they are operating effectively. We are confident of a significant improvement to this playing surface by mid to late spring time. 

We have commenced using a hand mower to cut this green as it can be a difficult to turn on this green using the triple mower, excessive turning can weaken grass on perimeter of green. 

Course General:

Remarkably dry for time of year with no significant rain events during December or January this far. 

Verti draining to greens, tees and fairways continuing throughout month. 
Volunteer Thanks: 

· Graham Bow, for supplying excavator machinery to assist with grading of 1st tee. 

· David Meldrum, for his continued work on the course with dead tree removal and continued refurbishment of tee markers. 

· Alan Carlyn, for removal of mole hill spoil

Health & Safety: No reportable incidents
Machinery Update

We have commenced discussion with Fairways (Jacobson franchise holder) in relation to the annual hire of an Eclipse 322 greens mower for this year. 

Winter servicing and repair requirements have been listed for all machinery and a price is being sought before seeking authorisation to spend.  

Staffing 

David Bryans father has sadly passed away, he has had two days compassionate leave. David has thanked Bill McIntosh for attending his father’s funeral. 

Scott Wilkinson returned on 14th January following his four week layoff. 

A Time for reflection

As this is generally the time of year when we take stock and reflect, I thought it important to write a few lines on what we consider went well last year and identify areas where we can improve for this New Year.  

It is a year now since Peter surprised us all by submitting his resignation letter, attempts to persuade him to stay proved futile. Then in April after Jim Saunders took on the position as Head Greenkeeper, Gary Tusler the newly promoted Foreman Greenkeeper advised that he was leaving to join Peter at Dundas Park Golf Club. Absolutely no doubt that a lot of knowledge and experience left our club over that three month period. 

Scott Wilkinson joined the greens team in March as a seasonal greenkeeper. Scott had previously been an apprentice greenkeeper at our club. Shortly after in May, we recruited David Bryans to the position of Senior Greenkeeper. David had previously been the Head Greenkeeper at Shotts Golf Club. 

It was a stressful start to a new season with a 75% shift in staffing personnel over a relatively short period of time. 

We feel our new team bonded quickly and staff aligned to priorities and objectives determined by the club. 

The excellent summer brought many challenges to our club and every other club in the country. An ageing irrigation system tested the patience of all greens staff. The stresses as a consequence of the dry conditions made them more susceptible to disease infestation and one of the contributing factors for our ongoing Anthracnose disease issue. 

Areas for Improvement going forward

· Failure to fully recognise the stresses within greens during late autumn that could have reduced impact of disease scarring on greens. 

· We were cutting greens too short (3mm) for too long a period (10 weeks) which could have contributed to stresses on the greens surface. This would have been normal prctice in typical years but after a summer such as ours we should have been quicker to respond.  

· Staff resourcing during clear up events such as after Storm Hector, 3 days clearing debris from course resulted in a 10 day cutting catch up cycle. Outcome: keep at least one person mowing fairways during clean up events. 

What we consider went well:

· 5th tee construction

· Team building

· Deep cleanse and de cluttering of greenkeeper sheds

· Regular machine servicing and frequent checks

· No major machinery issues throughout season

· Greens in good condition throughout season

· Course tidy

· Despite ongoing issues managed to get irrigation system to operate in a way that ensured greens had a water source

· Less sand evident of greens during winter months

· Positive customer feedback

Overall we feel it has been a satisfactory year and the greens team have appreciated the support and encouragement from both the committee and the members. 

Jim Saunders

Head Greenkeeper

13th January 2019

· K ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE

· WORK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5
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, 6
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th

, 11

th
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th
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th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the montTAFFING 
I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREEN
	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. 1 light out. Door closure needs tightening
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out. 1 light out
· Ladies Toilet – roof leak repaired to be checked
· Gents Toilet – roof leak repaired to be checked
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, balcony 3 lights out
· Hallway – 1 new light fitting required
· Staircase – reinstate photos

· Office – key cabinet lock broken

· Kitchen – new mixer tap and BT telephone cable box requires a new lid

I addition to the above the Sceptic tank system requires replacing which will incur substantial capital expenditure – quotes for this work are in the process of being obtained.

	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	January tuition sessions scheduled to take place at the Golf Range, a competition day is being planned for February with 4, 7 and 14 holes competitions being planned – volunteers are required to assist.


	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1

	No report submitted.

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	A representative from breast Cancer to attend the club shortly (Ladies AGM) to be presented with a cheque.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there has been 1 intermediate, 1 Full, 1 Five day and 2 PAYG member resignations.

	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	Function business appears to be on the increase, in particular Wedding and Funeral business.

Christmas and New Year were both deemed to be a great success with positive feedback being received from customers.
	GL

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	Tee Bin advertising to be reviewed as some are due for renewal – we have two potential new sponsors with meetings being arranged to see if we can accommodate their needs.
	noting


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	Nothing further to report. 

	     noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	 15.1
	Recent email from Scottish Golf to be forwarded on to Alison Thompson.
A discussion took place regarding the ongoing strategy for Senior Membership of the club with the committee agreeing a proposal to change the Constitution at the forthcoming AGM.


	 Noting

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next meeting will be the AGM on Tuesday 12th February 2019 @ 7pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	10
	11
	91%

	A Stevenson
	09
	11
	82%

	B Mackintosh
	10
	11
	91%

	S Grady
	11
	11
	100%

	D Watson
	10
	11
	91%

	P MacMillan
	05
	11
	45%

	A Brotherston
	10
	11
	91%

	S Watkins
	07
	11
	64%

	M Brown
	09
	11
	82%

	S McKinnon
	09
	11
	82%

	G Stevenson
	10
	11
	
91%



